
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Daily COVID-19 update  
(1 May 2020, 4.40pm)  
 
Topics in this Core Brief:  

• Face Fit Testing for FFP3 Masks 
• Cavell Nurses Trust  

 
 

Face Fit Testing Programme for FFP3 masks 

The criteria for accessing the fit testing programme has been changed with immediate effect to ensure staff 
in aerosol generating procedure (AGP) areas are fitted with an appropriate FFP3 mask. 

As the supplies of Alpha Solway Small and the 3M 8833 masks are very limited, these are being allocated 
on a named person basis only.  This is enabling us to maintain stock supplies.  National Procurement will 
be issuing NHSGGC with a new range of masks, however, at this moment we do not have an exact date of 
when these will be received.  It is our intention to move staff from the Alpha Solway Small and 3M 8833 to 
the new supplies. 

The fit testing process will now be on a priority basis with critical care/ED and Theatres being the highest 
priority areas.  Staff working out with these priority clinical areas will require authorisation from their manager 
prior to being fit testing.   

Fit testing to an Alpha Solway Small or a 3M 8833 will no longer be undertaken due to limited supplies.  
Staff in the priority areas who have not been fit tested previously to a 3M 1863 should book a slot for testing 
for this through the normal processes.  

There may be staff who have failed all FFP3 masks available.  In these circumstances staff must not 
participate in any aerosol generating procedures (AGP’s) or enter a high risk area where these procedures 
are being undertaken.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Face Fit Testing Process Flowchart 

 

Cavell Nurses Trust 

The Cavell Nurses Trust helps registered nurses, midwives and healthcare assistants, both working and 
retired, when they’re suffering personal or financial hardship. This can be due to illness, disability, older 
age and domestic abuse. 
 
Right now the charity is emotionally and financially supporting nursing and midwifery staff 
affected by Coronavirus. 
 
To find out more and to see if you can receive financial help from the Trust, visit their website. 
 
 

 

  
It is important to share Core Brief with colleagues who do not have access to a computer.  

A full archive of printable PDFs are available on StaffNet  
 

https://www.cavellnursestrust.org/help-and-advice/
http://nhsggc.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=0f385b5aea37eaf0213bd19fb&id=4a0fd596c9&e=5af5e1832c

